
CENTRAL HUDSON GAS & ELECTRIC CORPORATION 
284 SOUTH AVENUE 

POUGHKEEPSIE, NEW YORK 12601 
 
 
 
         December 1, 2009 
 
 
Public Service Commission 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, New York 12223-1350 
 
Dear Commissioners: 

 
Re: Case 08-E-1127, et al.:  

Order Approving Certain Commercial and Industrial Customer 
Energy Efficiency Programs With Modifications 

 
In compliance with the Public Service Commission’s October 23, 2009 Order in the above referenced 

proceeding, Central Hudson Gas & Electric Corporation hereby files the following tariff leaves and statement to 
become effective on January 1, 2010.   

P.S.C No. 12 – Gas 
 

5th Revised Leaf No. 127 
10th Revised Leaf No. 152 
9th Revised Leaf No. 153 
10th Revised Leaf No. 158 
15th Revised Leaf No. 159 
12th Revised Leaf No. 192 
11th Revised Leaf No. 193 
7th Revised Leaf No. 195 
12th Revised Leaf No. 206 

Statement of System Benefits Charge SBC-5 
 
 The purpose of this filing is to expand the System Benefits Charge (“SBC”) under the EEPS program to 
Service Classification Nos. 2, 6, 13, and 15 pursuant to the above referenced Order.  Appendix 1 page 29 states, 
“Eligible participants for the existing and proposed FlexTech Program include commercial, industrial, institutional, 
municipal, not-for-profit organizations, and primary and secondary schools.”  Therefore the SBC provision has been 
added to Service Classification Nos. 2, 6, 13, and 15.  SBC Statement 5 was issued with a rate of $0.00000 to serve 
as a placeholder since Appendix 2 Table 6 does not show any collections from gas ratepayers until 2012.  The 
Company will file with the annual SBC filing a rate to collect the amount in Appendix 2 Table 6 for 2012 on or 
before December 15, 2011.  This SBC charge will be a volumetric charge (per Ccf) and will be applied to the total 
measured quantities (Ccf) for all customers taking service under Service Classification Nos. 2, 6, 13, and 15. 
 
 Pursuant to Ordering Clause 12 of the above referenced Order, the requirements of 66(12)(b) of the Public 
Service Law as to newspaper publication of these amendments have been waived. 
 
 Questions related to this filing should be directed to Lauren M. Guido at (845) 486-5761. 
 
       Yours very truly, 
 
 
       Michael L. Mosher 
          Vice President - Regulatory Affairs 
lett154 
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